rrom: [N

Sent: November-19-12 1:55 PM

To: jmyers@torys.com

Cc: BoardSec; jeff hammond

Subject: RE: EB-2012-0365 - Dufferin Wind Power Inc.
Importance: High

Jonathon,

Thank you for your response regarding my letter of comment, I am glad that the iot numbers have been
cleared up and corrected.

I do disagree though that the error is not material to the application.

How can a document of such importance as an "Application for Leave to Construct" be accepted into
files when it is incorrect. This, as I said, intimates that it has not been checked adequately and for a
Professional Engineering company to release such an erroneous document is not propet,

I question the legality of such a document with wrong information, when it would be used to construct an
important and controversial project.

Also there is no excuse by stating that my Iot is possibly unique. It has been so, for a very long time, and
it is well documented by maps and other county documents.

I also dispute the statement that the property in question does not form part of the proposed
transmission route. Your department needs to visit the site of my property to see first hand that it will be
impossible for DWP to place the pertinent poles for this transmission lines without placing then on my
property. The environmental location is a "Ravine" and the embankment on the West side of the current
rail corridor is almost vertical, which means the other side of that West ravine, over the top, is my
property houndary.

I find it very strange that the whole application uses the premise that this power line will use the rail
corridor, when in fact the existing Rail corridor, is, and has to be maintained open, in other words no
poles can be placed on the actual rail corridor, "rail bed", they must be kept away from this passage. This
is to accomodate not only ATV's and Snowmobiles, but also to allow for any future possibility of re-use as
a railway.

Again I state that my house is only some sixty feet from the center of the old rail line.

So if DWP can place these eighteen meter poles without being on my property then you would be
correct, However I challenge that position.

Respectfully

Roy Thomas

From: jmyers@torys.com
To: I

CC: boardsec@ontaricenergyboard.ca; jeff.hammond@clypg.com.cn; jmyers@torys.com
Subject: EB-2012-0365 - Dufferin Wind Power Inc.

Date: Mon, 19 Nov 2012 15:54:28 +0000

Mr. Thomas,

Please see the attached in partial response to your November 4, 2012 Letter of Comment, as filed in the
above noted proceeding.

Board Secretary - Please note that the attached letter contains personal information for Mr. Thomas,
including information in the body of the letter that may be used to identify the location of his
residence. The letter should therefore be redacted as necessary prior to posting on the Board’s
Regulatory Electronic Submissions System in order to protect Mr. Thomas’ personal information.

Thank you.

Jonathan Myers

Torys LLP
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